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THIS WEEK  
* FOR A FULL CALENDAR OF EVENTS at Lane, check the online college calendar at  
http://www.hometownonline.com/LCC/events.phtml?show=week . For more information about the 
calendar, contact Therese Picado, Ext. 2060.  
 
DEADLINES FROM THE FINANCE DEPARTMENT  
* Monday, July 10 -- Final deadline for submission to College Finance for June travel reimbursement 
requests.  
* Friday, July 21 -- Final deadline for receipt of departmental approval to pay invoices for materials and 
services, and capital outlay received by Friday, June 30. Contact: Stan Barker, Ext. 2608.  
 
CHECK OUT LANE'S NEW E-MAIL SYSTEM HOMEPAGE  
 Lane is changing E-mail systems. Find out what this means to you by visiting the new e-mail 
system homepage at http://www.lanecc.edu/nos/index.htm , or click on the link on Lane's homepage 
http://www.lanecc.edu . Constructive comments can be sent to: newemailinput@lanecc.edu  or on 
campus at newmailinput@cmps_ma@lcc .  Contact: NOS Task Force, Computer Services, Ext. 2245.  
 
KLCC BROADCASTS LIVE AT THE OREGON COUNTRY FAIR 
 KLCC 89.7 FM will bring the music and ambiance of the Oregon Country Fair to radio listeners, 
beginning Friday, July 7, and continuing through the weekend.  The performances begin each day at 11:30 
a.m. and continue until 7 p.m.  KLCC will broadcast all the music, all three days, from the Oregon Country 
Fair Main Stage -- except for a break on Friday afternoon to air KLCC's Northwest Passage and NPR's All 
Things Considered, from 4 to 6 p.m.  Downtown Deb will host a special Dead Air from the fair from 7 to 9 
p.m., following Saturday's live broadcast. The broadcast is entirely funded by generous sponsors from the 
KLCC business community.  Let KLCC take you to the fair -- whether in your home, car, garden, workplace, 
or on your way to the fair.  Keep the magic of the Oregon Country Fair with you, courtesy of KLCC 89.7 FM 
Eugene. Contact: Gayle Chisholm, KLCC, Ext. 2061. 
 
LANE'S NIGHT AT THE EMS A GREAT CHANCE TO MINGLE   
 Baseball season has begun!  Let's join together and celebrate summer at the ballpark.  The 9th 
Annual LCC night at the Ems is scheduled for Wednesday evening, Aug. 9.  Dinner starts at 5:45 p.m.; the 
game begins at 7 p.m.  Enjoy a fun-filled evening at the Civic Stadium as the Eugene Emeralds baseball 
team takes on the Salem-Keizer Volcanoes. Come and join fellow Lane co-workers, family and friends at 
the First Base Cafe for an "All-you-can-eat-and-drink" barbecue, that includes chicken sandwiches, 
hamburgers, hot dogs, soft drinks and beer preceding the game. Gardenburgers are also available on 
request (in advance).  Make your reservations now by paying $17 per person at College Finance.  The 
account number is 101-541-8017-000000-4610.  Box seats may be purchased for an additional $3 per 
person.  Please return a copy of your receipt with names of the participants to Gloria Vanderhorst, Office 
of Instruction and Student Services, or Alen Bahret, Computer Services.  Registration deadline for the 
picnic and game is Monday, July 31.  This event is co-sponsored by LCCEF and the Classified Professional 
Development Team.  Additional questions regarding the evening's events can be directed to Gloria 
Vanderhorst, Ext. 2308, or Alen Bahret, Ext. 2247.  
 
TIME TO REGISTER FOR LEAGUE 2000 CONFERENCE 
 Register online for the League 2000 Conference on Information Technology, which takes place 
November 15-18, 2000, in Anaheim, Calif. Registration can be completed online at:  
http://www.league.org/cit2000/online_reg_avail.htm  
About the Conference: 



     The League for Innovation's annual Conference on Information Technology (CIT) is the premier 
showcase focusing on the use of information technology to improve teaching and learning, student 
services, and institutional management in community and two-year colleges. Celebrating sixteen years of 
excellence, CIT features a technologically sophisticated and topically diverse program that aims to enable 
educators to explore and expand their use of technology.  This year's conference continues the tradition 
of past CITs by providing an array of learning opportunities for participants. Among them are: 
* Engaging keynote speakers discussing core issues facing community college educators; 
* Learning Center courses, including day-long and three-hour intensive workshops; 
* Hands-On Alley, offering computer labs designed to give participants practical experience with new and 
popular hardware and software; 
* Forums supported by state-of-the-art presentation technology; 
* Roundtables offering a more intimate setting for exchanging ideas and models; 
* An extensive exhibition featuring dozens of hardware, software, communications, and service 
companies;  
* A 24-hour e-mail and Internet Lab. 
Also on the program are: 
* Emerging Technologies and Careers Symposium: During this pre-conference activity, the League and the 
Northwest Center for Emerging Technologies provide an opportunity for educational and business leaders 
to come together to develop and share ideas for accurately forecasting and addressing the needs of the 
information technology workforce. The symposium is scheduled for Tuesday, Nov. 14, 2000, in Anaheim, 
CA, CIT 2000, and participation is by invitation only. 
* Technology Job Fair: The Technology Job Fair will provide an affordable opportunity for colleges with 
technology-related vacancies to meet face-to-face with highly qualified candidates from Anaheim and the 
surrounding areas seeking technology-related employment. 
* The Simon Wiesenthal Center: This Learning Center course helps participants integrate the teaching of 
tolerance into their curriculum. Experience the Museum of Tolerance, located within the Simon 
Wiesenthal Center, as a workshop in human behavior, and engage in dynamic discussions on the issues of 
tolerance in society. 
* Virtual Reality/3-D Tour and Seminar: Tuesday, Nov. 14, 2000, from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. EON Reality is 
hosting a tour and seminar introducing its latest education technology. EON Reality provides PC-based, 3-
D interactive simulation solutions for training. Participants of CIT are invited to attend this pre-conference 
activity, consisting of a hands-on lab, an exhibition of EON's Concave Theatre, and several presentations 
by EON staff members. A casual "Q & A" wine and cheese gathering follows the seminar. Please visit 
Virtual Reality/3-D Tour and Seminar for details and to register for this special event. Transportation and 
refreshments are provided, but seating is limited, so please register early. Contact: League for Innovation 
in the Community College, 26522 La Alameda, Suite 370, Mission Viejo, CA. 92691; Phone: (949) 367-
2884; Fax: (949) 367-2885. 
 
WHO IS YOUR LIFE INSURANCE BENEFICIARY?   
 All eligible staff should be sure that the beneficiary on their life insurance is correct and current.  
If you would like to change your beneficiary on your LCC life insurance and also with PERS, those two 
forms are available in Personnel Services.  If you have questions, dial 2211, and press 0. 
 
DESK-SIDE PAPER RECYCLING PILOT BEGINS SOON 
 Recycling Services and Housekeeping are teaming up to make recycling even more convenient.  
During the month of August, Housekeeping plans to empty desk-side paper-recycling boxes on 
Wednesday nights INSTEAD of trashcans, on a trial basis.  At the end of the month, recycling staff will ask 
for feedback, evaluate the program, and determine whether the college should continue providing desk-
side recycling pick-up permanently. Free desk-side recycling boxes may be ordered at Ext. 2714.  In the 
meantime, please remember to recycle paper, cardboard and books.  Lane pays over $100 per ton to 
throw away paper, but sells recycled paper for over $100 per ton. To comment on the trial pick-up service 
before it starts, please contact Jennifer Hayward at haywardj@lanecc.edu  , or Ext. 2099. 
 



TAKE A LOOK AT NEW INDEPENDENT STUDY COLLEGE PROCEDURE  
 A new Independent Study Procedure has been added to the College Online Policy and Procedure 
System.  "Independent study" is defined as non-paid research and tutorial projects that do not overlap 
with Cooperative Work Experience.  Departments offering independent study must provide written 
documentation before granting credit.  Check it out: http://lanecc.edu/cops/indstud.htm . Contact: Tracy 
Simms, Ext. 2889 or simmst@lanecc.edu . 
 
TRIO STUDENT PERFORMANCE REFLECTS STRONG PROGRAM SUPPORT  
 Lane's Women in Transition class quickly beckoned Tina Sledge to pursue her dreams.  After 
completing the class in 1997, Sledge enrolled as a full-time accounting major through the TRIO program. 
Now en route to the University of Oregon to complete her bachelor's degree in business, Tina is excited 
for her future but sad to leave Lane's supportive learning environment behind.  "Lane is here for the 
learner," says Sledge, who was the recipient of the Ida M. Crawford scholarship award in '99, followed by 
a NASP award, and then a Ford Opportunity Scholarship. 
 She credits the Women's Program, and Jill Bradley in particular, for encouraging her to enter the 
door of higher education, explaining that the transition program offered her "the safest feeling (I) ever 
had in a group."  Sledge had known for some time that she had an aptitude for the business world and 
business-related coursework because she had received awards in high school for her performance in 
similar classes and projects. So the results of the career planning and placement tests she completed as 
part of the transitions class were all the nudge she needed to pursue a career in accounting.  Sledge was 
apprehensive about beginning school in her 40s, but she could feel herself becoming a stronger student 
each academic quarter. "I knew if I went step by step, I would build a strong foundation," she says. 
 Her apprehension was also soothed by other supportive programs and instructors at Lane. "Lane 
has excellent instructors," Sledge says, "but I can't say enough praise about the math and writing 
instructors." And as a TRIO student, she experienced "a sense of belonging...the feeling that it was safe to 
learn and to learn more efficiently."  Signing up for practical classes such as "Essential Study Skills" and 
taking advantage of TRIO program's tutors also contributed to her growing self-assurance.  "I got the 
confidence I needed to apply for a scholarship," she says.  
 Tina also credits her two daughters, ages 11 and 15, with her success as a student. "We're doing 
it together," she says. 
 
SUMMER COMPUTER CLASS OFFERINGS FOR LANE STAFF  
Class   Title    Date    Time   Instructor  
A Introduction to Web Page Develop. Part 1 June 28 10 a.m. to noon Gray  
Introduction to Web Page Development Part 2 July 12 10 a.m. to noon 
Introduction to Web Page Development Part 3 July 19 10 a.m. to noon  
B Intermediate WORD July 11   1 to 3 p.m.    Middlekauff  
C Intro to PowerPoint July 18    1 to 3 p.m.   Middlekauff  
D Intermediate PowerPoint July 25 1 to 3 p.m.    Middlekauff  
E Intermediate EXCEL July 13 2 to 4 p.m.    Middlekauff  
F Advanced WORD July 20     2 to 4 p.m.     Middlekauff  
G Introduction to Access July 27 2 to 4 p.m.    Middlekauff  
H WEB CT Part 1 July 26 10 a.m. to noon     Gray  
WEB CT Part 2 August 2 10 a.m. to noon     Gray  
WEB CT Part 3 August 9 10 a.m. to noon     Gray  
I Introduction to Access Tables August 3 2 to 4 p.m.   Middlekauff  
J Introduction to Access Queries August 10 2 to 4 p.m.   Middlekauff  
To register for a class call Ext. 7775, and register by letter. To request individual training, department 
training, or for other training needs please call Sue Woods, Ext. Computer Information Technology, Ext. 
7779.  
 
SUMMER HOURS POSTINGS 
* BOOKSTORE will close at 4:30 p.m. Monday through Friday, beginning tomorrow, Wednesday, July 5.   



* BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION is open Monday through Thursday, from 8 a.m. to 1 p.m., in July and 
August. Please contact Social Science, CEN 413, Ext. 2427, for emergencies. 
* PE CLOTHING EXCHANGE window in Health, Physical Education & Athletics is open Monday through 
Thursday, from 7:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.  
* INSTRUCTIONAL TECHNOLOGY CENTER (CEN 421) will be staffed Tuesday through Thursday, from 9 a.m. 
to 2 p.m., through Aug. 3. It will not be staffed from Aug. 4 through Sept. 13.  Regular hours will resume 
Thursday, Sept. 14.   
* BUSINESS EDUCATION CENTER at the Downtown Center will be open Monday through Thursday, from 
7:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., and closed on Fridays.  
* COMPUTER INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY will be open Monday through Thursday, from 8 a.m. to 4:30 
p.m., July 1 through Sept. 1.  
 
JOB OPENINGS  
THE FOLLOWING ARE AVAILABLE FOR LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES WORKING .500 FTE 
OR MORE 
* Project Specialist, 1/OSBDCN,  closing:  7/6. 
* Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Analyst (Personnel Analyst  
classification), closing:  7/7. 
THE FOLLOWING IS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC: 
* Early Childhood Teacher/Family & Health Careers, closing:  7/14. 
* Campus Public Safety Officer, closing:  7/14. 
 
ADS  
 
FREE: Accusafe paper cutter, see page 890 of the B.C. catalog for description  
(item A). Best bribe takes it. Call Roxanne Atter, Business Administration, Ext. 2179. 
 
FOR SALE:  1993 Oldsmobile Cutlass Supreme sedan, white. Four door, automatic, a/c, power locks 
windows and steering, tilt, and cruise control. Well cared for and only 43,500 miles. Blue book $8,665, 
asking $7,500. Call Jamie Kelsch, Co-op Ed, Ext. 2540, or Carol at 344-7684. 
 
FOR SALE: Rock climbing equipment, $25; golf clubs, $50; fly tying equipment and books, $200 OBO. Call 
Don Migliozzi, Campus Services, Ext. 2543. 
 
PLEDGE A WALKER: I love walking. It's great to enjoy good health. You can help others benefit from my 
walking. I'm joining the American Cancer Society's 24-hour Relay of Life at Hayward Field. We'll be on the 
track Friday, July 28 through noon, July 29. Our team will start walking noon Friday, in rotation. Our 
commitment is to be on the field for the full 24 hours. You can support our efforts by sending a donation 
to me today or by Monday, July 17. Make checks payable to the American Cancer Society. You can reach 
me at 747-9446, or at Ext. 2675. I'll be happy to send you a stamped self-address envelope. If you're on 
main campus, I'd enjoy walking over and picking up your donation, or you can deliver yours in person. 
Thank you for you consideration. Call Shelley Dutton, Bookstore, Ext. 2675. 
 
FOR SALE: Mac PowerBook 1400cs laptop computer with case and color printer. Modem and online ready. 
$500 OBO. Call Rose Holeman at 689-4091 (Personnel Services, retired). 
 
FOR SALE: Used washer, $75, in working condition; used antique Coca-Cola cooler, $75 (may need some 
repair). Call Indy Bakshi, ESL/BIS, Ext. 2916.  
 
FAST PASSES are now available at the Bookstore for summer term. Fast Passes are $29, and are valid July, 
August and September. If you have already purchased a July pass from the Bookstore, bring your July 
pass, your receipt and $1 to the Bookstore, and we will exchange the monthly pass for the term pass. 
Contact: Vicki Colley, Ext. 2772.  



 
FOR SALE: Our son has outgrown his bed. Blue race car-style made of wood, for water bed or regular 
mattress. Asking $70. Call Andy and Sandi McClure, FM&P, Ext. 2455, or home at 342-2505.  
 
FOR SALE: Cozy and spacious, 1,800-square-foot, triple-wide manufactured home. Interesting floor plan 
with alcoves, nooks, and plenty of sun from skylights and big windows. Three bedrooms, two baths, large 
living room, open kitchen-dining room. 1989 Golden West, asking $57,000. (Seller pays moving costs.) Call 
Kate Gessert, ESL, 935-8843.  
 
NEEDS A HOME: Golden-eyed, affectionate cat needs home in the country. Good mouser. Call Heidi Timm, 
CE, at 686-3588.  
 
FOR SALE: Breakfast-nook-type table and two benches. Painted, but where I can see the wood, they 
appear to be constructed of vertical grain fir. Room enough for two to three people on each bench. $45 
Call Helen Vidal, Science, Ext. 3154.  
 
KIDSPORTS COUPON BOOKS: My 6-year-old son, Paul, is on a T-ball team and is responsible for selling 
these very useful coupon books. $17. Call 465-1399. He'd love to take your order! Therese Picado, IA, Ext. 
2060.  
 
FOR SALE: Puppies! Four-week-old Rottweiler/lab mix, eight little bundles. Currently, mother has had to 
stop feeding due to minor complications. Asking $50 each to help cover vet costs. Call Chantell Hayson, 
BIS, 2991, or ask for Julie at 607-9064. 
 
FREE TO A GOOD HOME: A loving, somewhat vocal, long-haired, young, neutered, outside black male cat. 
I have fed him and given him vet care for two years, but I am now moving to a busy street. Please respond 
if you have a safe place for him to live. Call Jennifer von Ammon, EF&S, Ext. 2117.  
 
FOR SALE: 1986 Mercury Topaz, all black with decent light interior. Great runner, excellent gas mileage, 
good starter car. Four-door, five-speed, cruise, tilt, air, very peppy! Paid $3,500 from dealership, asking 
$1,500 OBO takes. Call Chantell Hayson, BIS, Ext. 2991, or home 684-8146.  
 
HOW TO USE THE DAILY: The Daily is published Mondays through Fridays during fall, winter and spring 
terms, and Mondays only during summer and term breaks, unless otherwise announced. It is e-mailed 
mornings. Deadline is noon of the day before publication unless otherwise announced. Next day 
placement of information is not guaranteed. Submissions must include a contact person for more 
information. Ads are free and are limited to college employees. Ads must give the employee's name, 
department and extension as the ad contact; home phone number is optional. Opinion pieces, political 
advocacy, personals, and business ads are prohibited. Health and bereavement notices must be approved 
by the subject, a family member, or a close personal friend. Ads will be run three times per term. News 
will be repeated upon request. Submissions are subject to editing for brevity and Associated Press style. E-
mail items to THE DAILY@INSTADV_MA@LCC or fax to (541) 744-3989 or mail to The Daily, Lane 
Community College, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene OR 97405. For more information, contact Chris 
Cunningham, Assistant Editor, Ext. 3159. 07/04/00.   
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THIS WEEK 
* BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING, on Wednesday, July 12, in the Boardroom. The executive session 
begins at 5:15 p.m.  A work session will immediately follow to discuss budget and redesign, and develop 
the board+s annual calendar. The regular meeting begins at 7:30 p.m.  Contact: Tracy Simms, Ext. 2889, or 
simmst@lanecc.edu  or view http://www.lanecc.edu/presoffc/board/lccboard.htm . 
* RECYCLING COMMITTEE MEETING, on Thursday, July 13, from 10 a.m. to 11:30 a.m., in ELEX 101.  All 
students, faculty and staff are welcome to attend.  Contact: Jennifer Hayward, Recycling Services, Ext. 
2099. 
* FOR A FULL CALENDAR OF EVENTS at Lane, check the online college calendar at 
http://www.hometownonline.com/LCC/events.phtml?show=week . For more information about the 
calendar, contact Therese Picado, Ext. 2060.  
 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETS THIS WEEK 
 The Board of Education meets on Wednesday, July 12.  An executive session begins at 5:15 p.m.  
A work session will immediately follow to discuss budget and redesign, and develop the board+s annual 
calendar.  The regular meeting begins at 7:30 p.m. and includes the following agenda highlights:  bond 
construction update, including a discussion of the Workforce Training Center site preparation; an update 
on the status of the presidential search; board appointments to community organizations; management 
employee working conditions for 2000-01; Ashlane contracts; and a second reading on the board policy 
D.210, Tuition and Fees.  Monitoring reports will include treatment of staff, governing style, global board-
president relationship, and evaluation/accountability of management.  The next board meeting is on 
Wednesday, Sept. 13. Contact: Tracy Simms, Ext. 2889; or simmst@lanecc.edu , or view 
http://www.lanecc.edu/presoffc/board/lccboard.htm .  
 
BOND UPDATE  
 LTD BUS STATION RELOCATION IS PUSHED BACK APPROXIMATELY ONE WEEK.  The targeted date 
is on or about Friday, July 14.  Currently, gLAs architectural firm is preparing the owner contract 
agreements for construction of the bus station.  After completing the paperwork, Hyland Construction will 
begin construction.  As soon as a specific date for relocation is known, the information will be 
immediately conveyed by a *@* e-mail, and as an alert on the Internet at the bond home page.  (Go to 
LCC's home page, click on College Business and then Bond Construction.)  Updates on the relocation date 
to the east parking lot loop will also be released on Student Activities bulletin boards and the special 
stanchion at the west entrance by the main fountain.  In anticipation of the relocation, the concrete 
loading dock has been poured in the east parking loop. 
 THE START-UP DATE FOR HEALTH TECH SHOULD BE DETERMINED THIS WEEK when the Bond 
Project Management Team meets with Essex Construction for initial pre-construction meetings.  In 
preparation for construction, moving activities are finishing up within areas initially slated for remodeling, 
allowing contractors to begin demolition within the former areas that have housed the Culinary Arts 
department.  Removal of asbestos in the vacated Laundry facility is complete. 
 INSTALLATION OF INFRASTRUCTURE IN STUDENT SERVICES IS UNDERWAY, while work on the 
sprinkler and HVAC systems unfolds. Exterior work is highlighted by the erection of steel arches atop the 
building.  Configuration of the forms for the main entrance and plaza continue.  The second floor has had 
approximately half of the concrete flooring poured. 
 THE FIRE LANE FOR THE CHILDCARE CENTER has been poured.  Tricycle paths adjacent to 
buildings No. 2 and  No. 4 have been staked out, and excavation will commence this week.  Landscaping 
will begin the latter part of this month. Building No. 2 is essentially completed and waiting on final 
occupancy permits.  Installation of cabinetry is taking place in Building No. 3, while floor covering is being 
laid down in Building No. 4. 



 GYPSUM SIDING IS UP ON THE WEST SIDE OF THE SCIENCE/MATH ADDITION.  The current siding 
is in the initial phase of construction, which will culminate in a final brick exterior.  The main entrance, 
which is located directly adjacent to the lowest south parking lot, has taken on tremendous definition 
with the erection of all entry-way steel, barrel trusses and metal decking.  Interior remodeling is 
progressing well within schedule. 
 TWO SHIFTS IN LAUNDRY SERVICES CONTINUE TO COVER DEMANDS of the heavy workload that 
must be met during summer months.  Engineers are maintaining strong efforts toward a resolution of hot 
water storage issues. 
 
FROM THE GROUNDS UP:  A REPORT FROM GROUNDSKEEPER FRANK DRENGACZ 
 I imagine some of you on the west side of campus feel as if you are working in the middle of the 
Mojave Desert. Well, you are close. Because of the new Student Services construction, the irrigation main 
line for the west side of campus has been disconnected. For this reason the west lawns are beginning to 
dry out. Unfortunately, the main line can not be reconnected until construction is complete in spring 
2001. The lawns will go dormant this summer, but with fall rains, they will green up again. The  plantings, 
including the wildflowers in front of Administration, should do  just fine.  Speaking of the wildflowers -- I 
think I've been victimized by some eco-terrorists. Most of the wildflower beds are doing great. However, 
some of  the beds came up 98 percent pigweed. We are starting over on those beds. We will reseed the 
upper west Center and the upper west Forum beds this week.  Actually, these beds were the last to be 
seeded last spring. Apparently, the pigweed got a head start on the wildflowers.  The initial phase of 
landscaping for Welding will be completed by the first week of July. Child care landscaping will not start 
until late July.  This break should allow the bond crew to start erecting the greenhouse. I hate to admit it, 
but I think Angie, James, Jennifer and Cyndi are doing a  great job maintaining the campus grounds in my 
absence.  Dan is working hard on Mondays with the portable blower to clean off all the high-use areas in 
addition to completing his work.  I appreciate their filling in for me while I am devoting my time to bond 
projects.  I hope they appreciate that I did not ask them to clean the ash urns for me too.  Go Titans! 
 (Frank's report, accompanied by pictures of his work on bond projects, is now also on the bond 
Web site under "Special Highlights."  Go to LCC's home page, click on College Business, click on Bond 
Construction, then pick on "Special Highlights" under the Bond Information heading.)  For more 
information about bond construction projects, call Nancy Nichols at Ext. 2027, or e-mail bond@lanecc.edu 
, or check the Web at http://www.edu/campsvcs/ie/ns_bond.htm .  
 
LOOK FOR NEW LADD FORM 
 Expect to see a new LADD (Lane's Automatic Direct Deposit) advice beginning with July mid-
month payroll.  The information is presented exactly the same as the prior advice, with the exception that 
only the last four digits of your bank account numbers will appear on the advice.  Converting to this new 
type of form will allow us opportunities to provide more detailed payroll information in the future. 
Questions?  Call Sue McDonald, Ext. 2613, or Nancy Nott, Ext. 2595.  
 
DEADLINES FROM THE FINANCE DEPARTMENT  
* Friday, July 21 -- Final deadline for receipt of departmental approval to pay invoices for materials and 
services, and capital outlay received by Friday, June 30. Contact: Stan Barker, Ext. 2608.  
 
PREPARE NOW FOR LANE'S NEW E-MAIL SYSTEM  
 Start saving your e-mail and address book right away. You will want to have your e-mail and 
address book saved by Monday, July 31 to ensure you are ready for the switch over.  Instructions are 
available on the new e-mail system homepage at http://www.lanecc.edu/nos/index.htm , or click on the 
link on Lane's homepage (http://www.lanecc.edu).  We welcome your constructive comments, which can 
be sent to newemailinput@lanecc.edu or on campus at newmailinput@cmps_ma@lcc . NOS Task Force, 
Computer Services, Ext. 2245.  
 
 LANE'S NIGHT AT THE EMS A GREAT CHANCE TO MINGLE  



 Baseball season has begun!  Let's join together and celebrate summer at the ballpark.  The 9th 
Annual LCC night at the Ems is scheduled for Wednesday evening, Aug. 9.  Dinner starts at 5:45 p.m.; the 
game begins at 7 p.m.  Enjoy a fun-filled evening at the Civic Stadium as the Eugene Emeralds baseball 
team takes on the Salem-Keizer Volcanoes.  Come and join fellow Lane co-workers, family and friends at 
the First Base Cafe for an "All-you-can-eat-and-drink" barbecue, that includes chicken sandwiches, 
hamburgers, hot dogs, soft drinks and beer preceding the game. Gardenburgers are also available on 
request (in advance).  Make your reservations now by paying $17 per person at College Finance.  The 
account number is 101-541-8017-000000-4610.   Box seats may be purchased for an additional $3 per 
person.  Please return a copy of your receipt with names of the participants to Gloria Vanderhorst, Office 
of Instruction and Student Services, or Alen Bahret, Computer Services.  Registration deadline for the 
picnic and game is Monday, July 31.  This event is co-sponsored by LCCEF and the Classified Professional 
Development Team.  Additional questions regarding the evening's events can be directed to Gloria 
Vanderhorst, Ext. 2308, or Alen Bahret, Ext. 2247.   
 
SUMMER COMPUTER CLASS OFFERINGS FOR LANE STAFF  
Class                   Title                   Date            Time                    Instructor  
A) Introduction to Web Page Develop. Part 1 June 28 10 a.m. to noon      Gray  
Introduction to Web Page Development Part 2 July 12 10 a.m. to noon  
Introduction to Web Page Development Part 3 July 19 10 a.m. to noon  
B) Intermediate WORD July 11 1 to 3 p.m.                                         Middlekauff  
C) Intro to PowerPoint July 18 1 to 3 p.m.                                       Middlekauff  
D) Intermediate PowerPoint July 25 1 to 3 p.m.                           Middlekauff  
E) Intermediate EXCEL July 13 2 to 4 p.m.                                        Middlekauff  
F) Advanced WORD July 20 2 to 4 p.m.                                     Middlekauff  
G) Introduction to Access July 27 2 to 4 p.m.                            Middlekauff  
H) WEB CT Part 1 July 26 10 a.m. to noon                                                 Gray  
WEB CT Part 2 August 2 10 a.m. to noon                                          Gray  
WEB CT Part 3 August 9 10 a.m. to noon                                          Gray  
I) Introduction to Access Tables August 3 2 to 4 p.m.                    Middlekauff  
J) Introduction to Access Queries August 10 2 to 4 p.m.                  Middlekauff  
 To register for a class call Ext. 7775, and register by letter. To request individual training, 
department training, or for other training needs please call Sue Woods, Ext. Computer Information 
Technology, Ext. 7779.  
 
THE REUSABLE OFFICE SUPPLY EXCHANGE IS OPEN    
 Lane reopened this wonderful self-service program in which you may bring in all those surplus 
supplies lying around your office that you know someone on campus must be able to use.  It's also a place 
where staff and student groups can find usable items that are free, with no strings attached, saving all 
kinds of money and time on departmental supply ordering.  Box up and interoffice mail your supplies to 
Recycling Services, or drop them by the Recycling Cage on the east side of the first floor of the Center 
Building.  Office supplies are available for all staff and  student groups for free.  View the current 
inventory on-line at http://www.lanecc.edu/recycle/rose.htm .  Then e-mail or call in your order.  Supplies 
will be inter-campus mailed to you.  Current inventory includes 3.5"  diskettes, wall hanging file 
organizers, manila folders and much more!   Contact:  Jennifer Hayward, Ext. 2099.  
 
SUMMER HOURS POSTINGS  
* BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION is open Monday through Thursday, from 8 a.m. to 1 p.m., in July and 
August. Please contact Social Science, CEN 413, Ext. 2427, for emergencies.  
* PE CLOTHING EXCHANGE window in Health, Physical Education & Athletics is open Monday through 
Thursday, from 7:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.  
* INSTRUCTIONAL TECHNOLOGY CENTER (CEN 421) will be staffed Tuesday through Thursday, from 9 a.m. 
to 2 p.m., through Aug. 3. It will not be staffed from Aug. 4 through Sept. 13. Regular hours will resume 
Thursday, Sept. 14.  



 
JOBS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
* Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Analyst,  Closing:  7/28. 
 
ADS  
 
FOR SALE: '87 Camry LE, four-door, cruise, tilt, air, auto, AM/FM, 180,000 miles $2,600 OBO, excellent car. 
Call Gail Shilliday, Library, Ext. 2720 or 686-4337. 
 
FOR SALE:  Patio set with umbrella and four chairs, $25; children's 16-inch bike, $20.  Call Therese Picado, 
IA, Ext. 2060, 465-1399. 
 
FELT FLAGS BY KIDS FOR KIDS:  Have a flag specially created for the special child in your life.  For birthdays, 
holidays or other honoring occasions. Call Peter (age 7) or Paul (age 6), with your theme. Therese M. 
Picado, IA,  Ext. 2060, 465-1399. 
 
FOR SALE:  1995 Nissan Altima, no air, standard, shift, dual air bags, and only 38,000 miles. $7,000 OBO. 
This is a really nice car.  Also looking for a 30-inch by 36-inch used TV. Contact John Downes, H/PE, Ext. 
2545. 
 
FOR RENT: In transition? Overflow summer company? Charming, centrally located two-bedroom, one-
bathroom house in central Eugene for the month of August. $725 with adjustment for (small) yard care. 
Call Helen Vidal, Science,  Ext. 3154. 
 
FOR RENT: Spacious one-bedroom upstairs apartment in renovated farmhouse-style triplex at Jackson 
Street and W. 3rd Avenue, with mini-deck, all new appliances, fenced back yard, roomy kitchen, laundry 
facilities, and within biking distance of nearly everywhere; $475 per month, available August 1.  Contact 
Will Phillips, Continuing Ed., 684-9987 or Ext. 2910. 
 
WANTED: Futon couch/bed in reasonable condition for reasonable price. I would prefer a queen-size 
mattress, but would consider a double. OK to need refinishing or recovering, but should be sturdy, clean, 
and smokeless. Call Gibby Bridge, Lane Family Connections, Ext. 3304 or at home, 686-8425. 
 
GARAGE SALE: Saturday, July 15, from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. at 805 Lynn Lane, in the River Road area off either 
Elkay or Sunnyside. My dog will greet and escort you as you come up the walk, almost always guaranteed. 
Call Catherine Cowles, Lane Family Connections, Ext. 3305.  
 
ROOMATE WANTED: Female roommate wanted to share house in River Road area.  Renter would have 
their own room with half bath, own entrance.  Neutered dog OK. Garden space, washer and dryer. Owner 
is a serious student who works part-time at Lane. Non-smokers only. $450 per month includes utilities. 
Call Marcia Prinz, Career and Employment Services, at 461-8646.  
 
FOR SALE: Couch and love seat. Off-white in color. Good condition. Brand new $2,000, asking $475 or 
make offer. Contact Sean Mondragon, H/PE, Ext. 2263. 
 
FOR SALE: 1997 VW Jetta GLS, black. Asking $14,500, firm. A/C, p/w pdl, CD, changer, five-speed. Still has 
factory warranty. 35k miles. New tires. Contact Sean Mondragon, H/PE, Ext. 2263. 
 
FOR SALE: Part of my daughter+s beanie baby collection. She has many that are a few years old. Great 
condition. Goldie, Ally, Velvet, some bears, and many more.  Over 100 total. We are trying to sell them in 
bunches or all at once. Contact Sean Mondragon, H/PE, Ext. 2263. 
 



FOR SALE: 1993 Oldsmobile Cutlass Supreme sedan, white. Four door, automatic, a/c, power locks 
windows and steering, tilt and cruise control. Well cared for and only 43,500 miles. Blue book $8,665, 
asking $7,500. Call Jamie Kelsch, Co-op Ed, Ext. 2540, or Carol at 344-7684.  
 
FOR SALE: Rock climbing equipment, $25; golf clubs, $50; fly tying equipment and books, $200 OBO. Call 
Don Migliozzi, Campus Services, Ext. 2543.  
 
PLEDGE A WALKER: PLEDGE A WALKER: I love walking. It's great to enjoy good health. You can help others 
benefit from my walking. I'm joining the American Cancer Society's 24-hour Relay of Life at Hayward Field. 
We'll be on the track Friday, July 28 through noon, Friday, July 29. Our team will start walking noon Friday, 
in rotation. Our commitment is to be on the field for the full 24 hours. You can support our efforts by 
sending a donation to me today, or by Monday, July 24. Make checks payable to the American Cancer 
Society. You can reach me at 747-9446, or at Ext. 2675. I'll be happy to send you a stamped self-address 
envelope. If you're on main campus, I'd enjoy walking over and picking up your donation, or you can 
deliver yours in person. Thank you for you consideration. Call Shelley Dutton, Bookstore, Ext. 2675. 
 
FOR SALE: Mac PowerBook 1400cs laptop computer with case and color printer. Modem and online ready. 
$500 OBO. Call Rose Holeman at 689-4091 (Personnel Services, retired).  
 
FOR SALE: Used washer, $75, in working condition; used antique Coca-Cola cooler, $75 (may need some 
repair). Call Indy Bakshi, ESL/BIS, Ext. 2916.  
 
FAST PASSES are now available at the Bookstore for summer term. Fast Passes are $29, and are valid July, 
August and September. If you have already purchased a July pass from the Bookstore, bring your July 
pass, your receipt and $1 to the Bookstore, and we will exchange the monthly pass for the term pass. 
Contact: Vicki Colley, Ext. 2772.  
 
HOW TO USE THE DAILY: The Daily is published Mondays through Fridays during fall, winter and spring 
terms, and Mondays only during summer and term breaks, unless otherwise announced. It is e-mailed 
mornings. Deadline is noon of the day before publication unless otherwise announced. Next day 
placement of information is not guaranteed. Submissions must include a contact person for more 
information. Ads are free and are limited to college employees. Ads must give the employee's name, 
department and extension as the ad contact; home phone number is optional. Opinion pieces, political 
advocacy, personals, and business ads are prohibited. Health and bereavement notices must be approved 
by the subject, a family member, or a close personal friend. Ads will be run three times per term. News 
will be repeated upon request. Submissions are subject to editing for brevity and Associated Press style. E-
mail items to THE DAILY@INSTADV_MA@LCC or fax to (541) 744-3989 or mail to The Daily, Lane 
Community College, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene OR 97405. For more information, contact Chris 
Cunningham, Assistant Editor, Ext. 3159. 07/11/00. 
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THIS WEEK 
* RETIREMENT PARTY, for Judy Ward on Wednesday, July 19, from 2 to 4 p.m. in the Boardroom. 
Everyone is invited to come and wish Judy well.  Judy has worked at Lane for 20 years. She currently 
works in Personnel Services and has held a position with Health and PE/Athletics.  Judy's last day will be 
Friday, July 28. Contact: Sharon A. Daniel, Ext. 2111.                       
* FACILITIES MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING, on Thursday, July 20, from 3 to 5 p.m. in the 
Boardroom. Contact: Judy Ann Fuller, Ext. 2564.  
* FOR A FULL CALENDAR OF EVENTS at Lane, check the online college calendar at 
http://www.hometownonline.com/LCC/events.phtml?show=week . For more information about the 
calendar, contact Therese Picado, Ext. 2060.  
 
LCC BOARD ELECTS CHAIR, VICE CHAIR FOR 2000/2001  
 Robert Ackerman of Eugene was elected to a second year as chair of the Lane Community 
College Board of Education at the board's July 12 meeting.  Ackerman served as chair in 1999-2000.  Ralph 
Wheeler of Springfield was elected vice chair. Both votes were unanimous. Also serving on the board are 
George Alvergue, Roger Hall, and Mike Rose, all of Eugene; Kathleen Shelley of Vida; and Larry Romine of 
Veneta.  
 
BOARD REPORT  
 ROBERT ACKERMAN WAS ELECTED to a second year as chair of the Board of Education at the 
board's July 12 meeting.  Ralph Wheeler was elected vice chair. Both votes were unanimous.  
 PRESIDENTIAL SEARCH consultant Dale Parnell told the board that the required presidential 
qualifications will narrow the field of applicants. "We'll have to go for quality, not quantity," he said, 
adding that the best way to get quality candidates is to "go after them" by phone and letter, which he will 
do. The college also will advertise in the Chronicle of Higher Education and Community College Times. The 
application deadline is October 6, and a hiring decision is targeted for February. Lane's home page has a 
link to the presidential search Web site at http://www.lanecc.edu/ps/index.htm .  
 LTD WILL MOVE to the east side of main campus from July 17 until classes begin, while a 
permanent station is built on the west side of campus, bond construction Project Manager Bob Mention 
reported. He also said the Health Tech remodel has begun.  
 MANAGEMENT WORKING CONDITIONS for 2000/2001 were approved. The need for board 
approval of this annual agreement will be debated at a future meeting.  
 ALSO APPROVED were the president's authority to approve contracts for student housing; the 
board policy on tuition and fees; board appointments to community organizations; and personnel 
appointments.  
 THE BOARD REVIEWED monitoring reports on treatment of staff and evaluation/accountability of 
management; and benchmarks regarding minorities as a percent of employees, budgeted contract 
employees and student FTE, and percent of revenues by source.  
 ALL VOTES were 6-0 unanimous; Mike Rose was absent. Meeting minutes are posted on the Web 
at http://lanecc.edu/presoffc/board/minstoc.htm  after board approval.  
 
BOND UPDATE 
 JULY 17 MARKED THE OFFICIAL START OF HEALTH TECH REMODEL by Essex Construction. The 
remodel will be carried out in four phases, with the first phase of work focusing on extensive remodeling 
to expand space for the dental program on the first floor.  The total budget for the first phase is $876,746.  
Subsequent phases will center on upper level work and remodeling of adjacent areas for PE and Archives.  
The current project is scheduled to run from July through January 2001, with initial activities focusing on 
site preparation and demolition activities.  The staging area for Essex is between the Health Tech building 



and the tennis courts.  Public access to the health facility will continue to be available on both the first 
and second floor breezeways at the first floor west entrance, the stairway between PE and Health Tech, 
and the first level corridor between PE and Health Tech.  However, the second floor stairwell on the north 
side of the second floor will be restricted.  The project manager for the Health Tech remodel is Lynn 
Atkins. 
 CONSTRUCTION OF PERMANENT LTD STATION MEANS BIG CHANGES ON THE WEST SIDE OF 
CAMPUS.  Parking lot restrictions in the west lot (Lot B) and traffic changes will occur simultaneously 
when Hyland Construction begins work on the bus station this week. The staging and construction area 
for activities will be on the most eastern portion of the west parking lot.  This means that parking 
restriction will include a portion of Dale Parnell Loop, the area where the LTD station was recently 
positioned, and portions of the lot extending further west toward Gonyea Road until approximately one 
third of the lot is enclosed. Note that the northern half of Dale Parnell Loop will remain open for 
pedestrian traffic only, which means that access to the ADA ramp and main, west passageway onto 
campus will be maintained. Regarding traffic changes, after completing the sweeping corner adjacent to 
the Millennium 2 Project sign on Gonyea Road, the road will narrow to one lane. After entering campus 
property by the Lane Community College sign, the road will change from one-way to two-way and 
proceed as usual up the hill past the Student Services site.  The two entrances to the west parking lot from 
Gonyea Road will be available as entryways and exits from both locations on Gonyea Road.  In conjunction 
with the Bond Management Team and Facilities Management and Planning, campus Public Safety officers 
will ensure that directional signage and traffic dividers are in place.  Nevertheless, please be alert and 
careful when navigating the west side of campus during the LTD construction process.  If you are unsure 
about parking restrictions in Lot B, traffic changes, or access routes, refer to the bond Web site for a map 
that indicates current restrictions and access routes.  (Go to LCC's home page, click on College Business, 
click on Bond construction, and then pick on the LTD Project.)  
 CAMPUS SERVICES ADDITION IS DRESSED UP with the addition of various shrubs and trees on the 
east and south sides of the building.   Printing/Graphics has had a directional sign positioned close to the 
Campus Services main entrance in order to direct those who are delivering or picking up orders from the 
department.   
 SCIENCE/MATH ADDITION CONTINUES TO GAIN GREATER DEFINITION with construction on 
exterior walls and entry ways.  Echoing the main south entrance, several smaller awnings have been 
erected on the west side of the addition.  Steel framing for stairwells has been completed at both the 
south and west entrances.  Interior remodeling activities continue to focus on redefining current space 
with steel stud framework. 
 CHILDCARE FACILITIES TAKE ON A MORE FINISHED LOOK as tricycle paths are poured and general 
landscaping activities begin.  Within the boundaries of the fire lane, flowerbeds are being seeded with 
varieties of thyme that will produce beautiful, low-growing red flowers.  The thyme will make an excellent 
addition to the fire lane located between the Childcare buildings because it will soften the look of the 
central area and requires low maintenance.  Childcare No. 2 continues to wait on occupancy permits.  
Cabinetry work in Childcare No. 3 is progressing.  In Childcare No. 4, contractors continue to make 
progress with floor coverings.   
 PLAZA FOR STUDENT SERVICES PROCEEDS while cement is poured during work on the initial 
phase. Preparation for pouring the second half of the second floor is underway.  Steel arches continue to 
be erected. 
 FOR MORE INFORMATION about bond construction projects, call Nancy Nichol, Ext. 2027, or e-
mail bond@lanecc.edu , or check the bond Web site at http://www.edu/campsvcs/ie/ns_bond.htm . 
 
DEADLINES FROM THE FINANCE DEPARTMENT  
* Friday, July 21 -- Final deadline for receipt of departmental approval to pay invoices for materials and 
services, and capital outlay received by Friday, June 30.   
* Friday, July 24 -- Final deadline date for receipt by College Finance of inter-campus order forms 
requesting correction of charges appearing on the June DERS for payroll distribution, materials and 
services and capital outlay transactions charged to incorrect account numbers. (Correction requests will 
not be accepted after this date.) 



 
LANE FAMILY CONNECTIONS TO PROVIDE TRAINING IN FLORENCE  
 Lane Family Connections, Lane County's child care resource and referral agency, will offer a 
Family Child Care Overview Class in Florence on Monday, July 31, at Lane Community College at Florence, 
from 10 a.m. to noon. This class is required in order to become a Registered Family Child Care Provider 
with the Child Care Division. Call (541) 726-3954 or 1-800-222-3290 to register for this class.  Lane Family 
Connections also will offer open house time for child-care providers from noon to 1 p.m. Gibby Bridge, 
Provider Specialist, will be available to answer questions and provide technical assistance for child-care 
providers.  
 
SUMMER COMPUTER CLASS OFFERINGS FOR LANE STAFF  
Class  Title  Date  Time  Instructor  
A Introduction to Web Page Develop. Part 1 June 28 10 a.m. to noon Gray  
Introduction to Web Page Development Part 2 July 12 10 a.m. to noon  
Introduction to Web Page Development Part 3 July 19 10 a.m. to noon  
B Intermediate WORD July 11 1 to 3 p.m.      Middlekauff  
C Intro to PowerPoint July 18 1 to 3 p.m.      Middlekauff  
D Intermediate PowerPoint July 25 1 to 3 p.m.     Middlekauff  
E Intermediate EXCEL July 13 2 to 4 p.m.      Middlekauff  
F Advanced WORD July 20 2 to 4 p.m.      Middlekauff  
G Introduction to Access July 27 2 to 4 p.m.     Middlekauff  
H WEB CT Part 1 July 26 10 a.m. to noon      Gray  
WEB CT Part 2 August 2 10 a.m. to noon      Gray  
WEB CT Part 3 August 9 10 a.m. to noon      Gray  
I Introduction to Access Tables August 3 2 to 4 p.m.    Middlekauff  
J Introduction to Access Queries August 10 2 to 4 p.m.    Middlekauff  
 All classes will be held in 423 B. To register for a class call Ext. 7775, and register by letter. To 
request individual training, department training, or for other training needs please call Sue Woods, Ext. 
Computer Information Technology, Ext. 7779. 
 
A MESSAGE FROM OSA 
 As many of you know, OSA is working on registering 5,000 youth to vote, as well as coordinating 
60 legislative meetings and 20 media hits this summer. OSA wants to keep you posted on how this is 
going. We also hope that some of these projects interest you, because there are many opportunities to 
help out, and get others involved as well.  Following is a tentative schedule for the next two weeks. We 
need your help. Please let us know which meetings and events you can attend, and we will get you more 
details.  During the legislative meetings (listed below), we will be speaking with the candidates about one 
or more of the following issues:  Child Care Block Grant, Community College Enrollment Growth, Oregon 
Need Grant, OUS Budget and the OHSU Budget. Please  
attend one with us. 
NO. 1 STUDENT VOTE 2000 
 We have arranged for students to register others to vote at the following venues: 
Friday   July 28   4 p.m.-Los Lobos (Pioneer Square) 
Friday-Sunday  July 21-23 Salem Art Fair 
Friday  July 28 Bite of Salem (good food and lots of fun) 
Tuesday-Saturday August 1-5 Benton County Fair 
Monday-Sunday August 1-6 Deschutes County Fair 
If you can help out with any of these events, please call the OSA office  
for more details.  
NO. 2  LEGISLATIVE MEETINGS 
Friday July 18  5 p.m.  Rep. Chris Beck (Portland) 
Saturday July 19  9 a.m.  Rep. Kruse (Salem office) 
Friday July 19  1 p.m.  Candidate Roger Pike (OSA office) 



Saturday July 20  10 a.m.  Carolyn Tomei (Milwaukee) 
Thursday July 24  11 a.m.  Sen. Vern Duncan (Milwaukee) 
Friday July 25  9 a.m.  Sen. Tony Corcoran (Eugene) 
Friday July 25  1 p.m. Sen. Susan Castillo (Eugene) 
Saturday July 26  2 p.m. Rep. Jackie Winters (Salem) 
Sunday July 27   4 meetings in the Portland area 
You must call prior to the legislative meetings about attending the important and strategic pre-meeting.  
Location information will be provided at that time. 
NO. 3 OUR FIRST (OF EIGHT) YOUTH/STUDENT DEBATES OF THE 2000 ELECTION is on Thursday, August 10, 
beginning at 10 a.m., at Portland State University, featuring State Representative Bill Witt vs. challenger 
Mitch Greenlick: The candidates will answer questions (based on the issues listed in legislative visits 
above) posed by a student panel and audience members.  If you are interested in providing panel 
questions, helping out or attending, that would be great!  We're scheduling more everyday and will keep 
you posted.  Also, please don't hesitate to call us (503) 588-1571 or e-mail osasummer@yahoo.com  if you 
have any questions.  For more information, local contact is Gibby Bridge, Provider Specialist, at (541) 726-
3954, or 1-800-222-3290, or fax (541) 988-4724, or e-mail bridgea@lanecc.edu   
 
OCCA HIRES NEW DIRECTOR  
 Andrea Henderson has been hired as the new executive director of the Oregon Community 
College Association, effective August 1. Henderson has served as legislative director for Oregon's Senate 
Majority Office since 1997. She has previous experience as an advocate for public education during two 
legislative sessions, as program director of Citizens for Oregon Schools, and as director of the ASOSU State 
Affairs Task Force. She received a bachelor of science degree in political science from Oregon State 
University in 1992 and a doctor of jurisprudence from Willamette University in 1995. President Jerry 
Moskus was a member of the search committee.  
 
VANGUARD TEAM BEGINS IDEA EXCHANGE  
 Several people from Lane attended a kick-off seminar in Phoenix, Ariz., in June for the Vanguard 
College project. The project is sponsored by the League for Innovation and gathers together teams from 
the best 12 community colleges in the U. S. and Canada to share learning practices and models. "This 
project will provide us with an exceptional laboratory for testing out ideas and innovations to help 
community colleges become more learning-centered institutions," says League board chair Bill Wenrich.  
Lane has made a five-year commitment to the project, says Larry Warford, League representative. Serving 
with Warford on Lane's Vanguard team are Alen Bahret, Bob Barber, Margaret Bayless, Joan Benz, Mary 
Brau, Dennis Gilbert, Cheryl Kempner, Patti Lake, Jerry Moskus, Stephen Pruch, Adrian Rodriguez, Mike 
Rose and Mary Spilde. The president appointed the team based on specific league guidelines.  The other 
Vanguard colleges are Cascadia Community College (Wash.), Community College of Baltimore County 
(Md.), Community College of Denver (Colo.), Humber College of Applied Arts and Technology (Ontario, 
Canada), Kirkwood Community College (Iowa), Madison Area Technical College (Wis.), Moraine Valley 
Community College (Ill.), Palomar College (Calif.), Richland College (Texas), Sinclair Community College 
(Ohio), and Valencia Community College (Fla.). For more information, check the Web at 
http://www.league.org/league/projects/lcp/lcp_selection.htm . Joan Aschim, IA, Ext. 2591.  
 
LANE COUNTY FAIR PROMISES HOURS OF FUN AND ENTERTAINMENT  
 Student Activities is looking for volunteers to staff Lane's booth at the Lane County Fair, in three- 
to four-hour time blocks. You will receive free admission and the opportunity to enjoy the many events 
and entertainment at the fair. Go to the Website www.atthefair.com  to learn more about special days 
and events at the fair.   
* Lane County Fair concert schedule:   
Tuesday, August 15: Neal McCoy   
Wednesday, August 16: Manhattan Transfer   
Thursday, August 17: Cheap Trick   
Friday, August 18: Statler Brothers   



Saturday, August 19: Credence Clearwater Revisited   
Sunday, August 20: Willie Nelson   
 All shows begin at 7:30 p.m. except for Willie Nelson, who will start at 4 p.m.  If you are 
interested in volunteering, please contact Tina Jaquez in Student Activities, at Ext. 2336. 
 
PREPARE NOW FOR LANE'S NEW E-MAIL SYSTEM  
 Start saving your e-mail and address book right away. You will want to have your e-mail and 
address book saved by Monday, July 31 to ensure you are ready for the switch over. Instructions are 
available on the new e-mail system homepage at http://www.lanecc.edu/nos/index.htm , or click on the 
link on Lane's homepage http://www.lanecc.edu .  We welcome your constructive comments, which can 
be sent to newemailinput@lanecc.edu  or on campus at newmailinput@cmps_ma@lcc .  NOS Task Force, 
Computer Services, Ext. 2245.  
 
LANE'S NIGHT AT THE EMS A GREAT CHANCE TO MINGLE  
 Baseball season has begun! Let's join together and celebrate summer at the ballpark. The 9th 
Annual LCC night at the Ems is scheduled for Wednesday evening, Aug. 9. Dinner starts at 5:45 p.m.; the 
game begins at 7 p.m. Enjoy a fun-filled evening at the Civic Stadium as the Eugene Emeralds baseball 
team takes on the Salem-Keizer Volcanoes. Come and join fellow Lane co-workers, family and friends at 
the First Base Cafe for an "All-you-can-eat-and-drink" barbecue, that includes chicken sandwiches, 
hamburgers, hot dogs, soft drinks and beer preceding the game. Gardenburgers are also available on 
request (in advance). Make your reservations now by paying $17 per person at College Finance. The 
account number is 101-541-8017-000000-4610. Box seats may be purchased for an additional $3 per 
person. Please return a copy of your receipt with names of the participants to Gloria Vanderhorst, Office 
of Instruction and Student Services, or Alen Bahret, Computer Services. Registration deadline for the 
picnic and game is Monday, July 31. This event is co-sponsored by LCCEF and the Classified Professional 
Development Team. Additional questions regarding the evening's events can be directed to Gloria 
Vanderhorst, Ext. 2308, or Alen Bahret, Ext. 2247.   
 
CREDIT UNION ACCOUNT ESTABLISHED FOR JENNIFER STANIAK  
 Jennifer Staniak, who works at the LCC Downtown Center front counter, will be having surgery 
this summer to donate a kidney to her 10-year-old-son, Branden, who has been diagnosed with polysystic 
kidney disease. Jennifer has been going to Portland for tests for both her and Branden, and will be going 
for further visits until she has surgery in mid-August. She will need to stay in Portland for at least a month 
after the surgery, and the family will need to rent a place for Jennifer, Branden and their caretaker. This 
ordeal is running up a huge financial tab. An account has been established at Selco Credit Union in 
Branden Shaw's name. If you would like to help them, you can make a donation at any Selco branch, and 
specify that it's for the Branden Shaw donation account. If you have any questions, please call Deb Lamb, 
Ext. 2915. Thank you.  
 
ADDRESS CHANGE FOR JIM PITNEY LEARNING CENTER AT JUNCTION CITY  
 The address of the Junction City Center has been changed by the city of  
Junction City to 505 Maple (from 325 Maple).  Contact: Debra Lamb, Ext. 2915. 
 
MORE SUMMER OFFICE HOURS   
 The College High/Tech Prep office will be open only on Tuesdays from 8 a.m. to 12 p.m. Delna 
Coe will be in the office at that time. Judith Gabriel will return and hold regular office hours beginning 
Monday, August 21. 
 
THE FOLLOWING POSITION IS OPEN TO CURRENT LCC BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES WORKING .500 FTE 
OR MORE: 
* Television Control Operator/Distance Learning Dept., closing: 7/19. 
 
JOBS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC  



* Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Analyst, closing: 7/28.  
 
ADS  
 
REUSABLE OFFICE SUPPLY EXCHANGE featured item of the week: transparencies. Find out how to order 
and see the whole inventory at  
http://www.lanecc.edu/recycle/rose.htm . Contact: Jennifer Hayward, Recycling Center, Ext. 2099.  
 
WANTED: New Aviation Maintenance instructor is moving from out of state 
and looking to rent room in home until family arrives.  If possible, would like to share meals and house 
maintenance.  Contact Brian McGlynn at (310) 641-1393.  Contact: Sandy Cutler, Aviation Maintenance 
Program Chair, Ext. 2105. 
 
FOR SALE: Items under $10: wooden end-table, $5; Samsonite suitcase, $4; gold vinyl swivel bar stool, $9; 
Sharp stereo radio cassette recorder with graphic equalizer for a tinker-er, $9; summer floral picture, $4; 
radiant motion picture 
movie screen, $9.95; small white file cabinet, $4; wooden decorative birdhouse, $9; and two lamps, $3 
each. Call Catherine Cowles, Lane Family Connections, 688-7229, for appointment. 
 
FOR SALE: Toyota Truck, 1982, two-wheel drive with canopy, 276 K miles, runs good. AM/FM stereo, 
trailer hitch. $500 OBO. Call Gloria Vanderhorst, OISS, Ext. 2308. Or Walter at 682-4190 (work), or 746-
5866 (home).  
 
GREAT LAKE BOAT FOR SALE: 15-foot fiberglass boat with two-wheel tilt trailer, 18-horsepower Evinrude 
motor, top condition, asking $850. Call Phyllis Witham, FHCNW, 935-3187 or at FHC, Ext. 2069; or call 
Jerry on cell phone, 915-1342. 
 
HOUSE FOR RENT. Bright, airy, vault-ceiling three-bedroom home, with two-car garage, skylight, 
washer/dryer, gas cooking and partial gas heating. Large fenced yard, a gardener's dream! Located 
centrally near 18th and Chambers, near stores and schools. Suits family or couple. $850 per month. 
Available August 1. Call Demetri Liontos, BIS/ESL, Ext. 2916, or 345-0207. 
 
FOR SALE: '87 Camry LE, four-door, cruise, tilt, air, auto, AM/FM, 180,000 miles $2,600 OBO, excellent car. 
Call Gail Shilliday, Library, Ext. 2720 or 686-4337.  
 
FOR SALE: Patio set with umbrella and four chairs, $25; children's 16-inch bike, $20. Call Therese Picado, 
IA, Ext. 2060, 465-1399.  
 
FELT FLAGS BY KIDS FOR KIDS: Have a flag specially created for the special child in your life. For birthdays, 
holidays or other honoring occasions. Call Peter (age 7) or Paul (age 6), with your theme. Therese M. 
Picado, IA, Ext. 2060, 465-1399.  
 
FOR RENT: In transition? Overflow summer company? Charming, centrally located two-bedroom, one-
bathroom house in central Eugene for the month of August. $725 with adjustment for (small) yard care. 
Call Helen Vidal, Science, Ext. 3154.  
 
FOR RENT: Spacious one-bedroom upstairs apartment in renovated farmhouse-style triplex at Jackson 
Street and W. 3rd Avenue, with mini-deck, all new appliances, fenced back yard, roomy kitchen, laundry 
facilities, and within biking distance of nearly everywhere; $475 per month, available August 1. Contact 
Will Phillips, Continuing Ed., 684-9987 or Ext. 2910.  
 



WANTED: Futon couch/bed in reasonable condition for reasonable price. I would prefer a queen-size 
mattress, but would consider a double. OK to need refinishing or recovering, but should be sturdy, clean, 
and smokeless. Call Gibby Bridge, Lane Family Connections, Ext. 3304 or at home, 686-8425.  
 
ROOMMATE WANTED: Female roommate wanted to share house in River Road area. Renter would have 
their own room with half bath, own entrance. Neutered dog OK. Garden space, washer and dryer. Owner 
is a serious student who works part-time at Lane. Non-smokers only. $450 per month includes utilities. 
Call Marcia Prinz, Career and Employment Services, at 461-8646.  
 
FOR SALE: Couch and love seat. Off-white in color. Good condition. Brand new $2,000, asking $475 or 
make offer. Contact Sean Mondragon, H/PE, Ext. 2263.  
 
FOR SALE: 1997 VW Jetta GLS, black. Asking $14,500, firm. A/C, p/w pdl, CD, changer, five-speed. Still has 
factory warranty. 35k miles. New tires. Contact Sean Mondragon, H/PE, Ext. 2263.  
 
FOR SALE: Part of my daughter's beanie baby collection. She has many that are a few years old. Great 
condition. Goldie, Ally, Velvet, some bears, and many more. Over 100 total. We are trying to sell them in 
bunches or all at once. Contact Sean Mondragon, H/PE, Ext. 2263.  
 
PLEDGE A WALKER: PLEDGE A WALKER: I love walking. It's great to enjoy good health. You can help others 
benefit from my walking. I'm joining the American Cancer Society's 24-hour Relay of Life at Hayward Field. 
We'll be on the track Friday, July 28 through noon, Friday, July 29. Our team will start walking noon Friday, 
in rotation. Our commitment is to be on the field for the full 24 hours. You can support our efforts by 
sending a donation to me today, or by Monday, July 24. Make checks payable to the American Cancer 
Society. You can reach me at 747-9446, or at Ext. 2675. I'll be happy to send you a stamped self-address 
envelope. If you're on main campus, I'd enjoy walking over and picking up your donation, or you can 
deliver yours in person. Thank you for you consideration. Call Shelley Dutton, Bookstore, Ext. 2675.  
 
HOW TO USE THE DAILY: The Daily is published Mondays through Fridays during fall, winter and spring 
terms, and Mondays only during summer and term breaks, unless otherwise announced. It is e-mailed 
mornings. Deadline is noon of the day before publication unless otherwise announced. Next day 
placement of information is not guaranteed. Submissions must include a contact person for more 
information. Ads are free and are limited to college employees. Ads must give the employee's name, 
department and extension as the ad contact; home phone number is optional. Opinion pieces, political 
advocacy, personals, and business ads are prohibited. Health and bereavement notices must be approved 
by the subject, a family member, or a close personal friend. Ads will be run three times per term. News 
will be repeated upon request. Submissions are subject to editing for brevity and Associated Press style. E-
mail items to THE DAILY@INSTADV_MA@LCC or fax to (541) 744-3989 or mail to The Daily, Lane 
Community College, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene OR 97405. For more information, contact Chris 
Cunningham, Assistant Editor, Ext. 3159. 07/18/00.   
 
 
 
 
 
 



The Daily       Tuesday, July 25, 2000  
 
THIS WEEK  
* FOR A FULL CALENDAR OF EVENTS at Lane, check the online college calendar at  
http://206.98.102.225/LCC/events.phtml?show=week . For more information about the calendar, contact 
Therese Picado, Ext. 2060. (See EVENTS AND MEETINGS CALENDAR REVS UP story about new calendar 
below.) 
 
BOND UPDATE 
     HYLAND WASTES NO TIME MOVING ON LTD PROJECT.  In order to provide Lane with an operable bus 
station in time for the beginning of fall term, Hyland Construction and Facilities Planning & Management 
staff are already making significant progress with site preparation: Construction fencing is up, pedestrian 
pathways are established, and significant amounts of concrete and asphalt paving are being removed.  
Once all necessary pavement has been removed, contractors will begin establishing grades for 
foundational gravel work.  Construction on the LTD project has required that all or portions of the lighting 
in the west parking lot (LOT B) will be out until Sunday, July 30.  
     BIDS FOR SITE PREPARATION OF WORKFORCE TRAINING CENTER WILL OPEN AUGUST 4.   In the near 
future, work on the area directly west of the Apprenticeship building will undergo site preparation for the 
Conference Center portion of the Workforce Training Center.  The staging area for the site preparation 
will be Lot E, better known to most college employees as the lot adjacent (south) to the Apprenticeship 
building. During all phases of construction on the Workforce Training Center, ADA parking spaces 
currently located in Lot E will be temporarily relocated directly west, toward the Childcare facilities, and 
across Gonyea Road to Lot D.  The first eight slots on the south side of Lot D will be designated ADA 
spaces for the duration of the Workforce Training project.  Due to upcoming Workforce Training 
construction, bids have recently gone out for development of a temporary sidewalk on the south side of 
Lot E.  The sidewalk will provide a route from the west parking lots to the central campus area.  From 
Gonyea Road, the sidewalk will run parallel to Lot E, past the Workforce Training Center staging area, and 
join the existing path that runs down from the south parking lot past the Forum building.  Upon 
completion of the Workforce Training Center project, Lot E will reopen with ADA slots reestablished.     
     PLAN AHEAD FOR WEST SIDE CONSTRUCTION! When site preparation begins on the Workforce Training 
Center, construction activities will encompass the majority of the west side of Lane's main campus until 
shortly before the beginning of fall term.  Prior to completion of the LTD project in September, traffic 
directional changes, restrictions or closures of parking lots, and rerouting of pedestrians on the west side 
will require patience and caution.  Please consult the bond Web site for maps that show closures, 
restrictions, drop-off/loading areas, and access routes during construction.  (Maps can be found at the 
bond site by clicking on "West Side Traffic Alert" located at the top of the bond home page.)  Remember, 
parking lots on the north, east and south sides of campus have ample parking during summer term, as 
well as direct routes into the main area of campus. 
     SLIGHT MODIFICATIONS TO TRAFFIC DIRECTIONALS ON WEST SIDE. Campus Public Safety has 
mandated that vehicles no longer have the option to make any U-turns on Gonyea Road at the point 
where Gonyea enters LCC property, due to hazardous situations that have occurred with the modification 
of traffic patterns on the west side.  Moreover, the official loading/drop-off zone in Lot B during LTD 
construction is between the larger section of the lot and the smaller portion adjacent to the former 
Childcare modular.  Barricades have been positioned at the drop-off area to insure safety of pedestrians. 
     REMODEL OF CENTER BASEMENT SCHEDULED TO BEGIN 
THIS WEEK.  Currently, demolition activities in the basement of the Center building are underway.  
Facilities Management & Planning staff are working to redefine space within the Center basement that 
was formerly occupied by Printing/Graphics. Remodeling activities will produce two temporary, general 
use classrooms plus office space for the Culinary Arts program.  While not part of official bond remodeling 
that will take place, current construction in the basement will allow practical use of significant space until 
official bond work begins.  Completion of the current remodel project is scheduled for September, prior to 
the beginning of fall term.   



     REMODEL OF FORMER DAYCARE MODULARS TO PROVIDE NEEDED SPACE DURING BOND 
CONSTRUCTION.  Current demolition activities by Facilities Management & Planning staff at the former 
infant daycare modular will supply the Culinary Arts program with an area for the demonstration kitchen 
and a classroom.  Remodeling activities at the ASLCC Co-op modular will provide temporary classroom 
space.  Work on both modulars is scheduled for completion prior to fall term.  
     DEMOLITION WORK IS UNDERWAY IN HEALTH TECH FACILITIES at the former sites of the Child 
Development Center, Early Childhood Education and the Culinary Arts program. Collaborative discussions 
between Lane's trades, Essex Construction, and sub-contractors regarding plumbing, electrical, and HVAC 
systems are currently underway.  Special thanks are extended to Ted Smouse for his help in moving the 
large, obsolete washers out of the old Laundry Services area. 
     INTERIOR REMODELING OF SCIENCE BUILDING ON TARGET. Work within the Science building is 
progressing at a rate that will allow occupancy before commencement of classes this fall.  Already, 
completion of sheet rock and texturing in some areas has allowed contractors to begin painting.  Floor 
coverings should be installed next week. Thanks to the contractor's achievements, several rooms should 
be finished and ready for occupancy in approximately two to three weeks.  Brick is being installed on the 
north face of the west addition.  Infrastructure continues to be established on both the first and second 
floors.  
     STUDENT SERVICES GAINS GREATER DEFINITION as Lane's  "FRONT DOOR" with the erection of curved 
steel and barrel trusses.  Steel studwork progresses on the sides of building.  The remainder of the second 
floor slab has been poured.  Installation of infrastructure on both floors continues. 
     CHILDCARE OCCUPANCY WAITING ON COMPLETION OF ALL ASPECTS OF FIRELANES.  Lane's 
landscaping staff are working to establish a subsurface in the main fire lane access route that will not only 
be able to support the weight of fire equipment, but provide a suitable base for ground covering. Tricycle 
paths have been poured at each of the four buildings.  Cabinetry continues to be installed in Childcare No. 
3. The fire alarm system and cabinetry are being installed in Childcare No. 4.  Work on floor covering work 
is complete. 
     FOR MORE INFORMATION about bond construction 
projects, call Nancy Nichols at Ext. 2027, or e-mail bond@alnecc.edu , or check the bond Web site at 
http://www.edu/campsvcs/ie/ns_bond.htm  
 
EVENTS AND MEETINGS CALENDAR REVS UP 
 Lane's "Events and Meetings Calendar" now resides on a newer and faster server, and is in for a 
better ride!  Net Solutions, the company that maintains and hosts the calendar, promises enhanced 
performance from the technological upgrade.  As the calendar's entries increased over the years, the 
calendar became quite bulky, which slowed the downloading of more extensive files, such as the pages 
that list events for the next two years.   To experience the improved performance of the calendar, go to 
the home page, click on Calendars, then Events and Meetings Calendar, and select the time span or event 
subject of your choice, or go directly to  
http://206.98.102.225/LCC/events.phtml?show=week .  For more information about submitting events to 
the calendar for your department, contact Therese Picado in Institutional Advancement by e-mail or at 
Ext. 2060.   
 
BASEBALL SEASON HAS BEGUN!  
 Let's join together and celebrate summer at the ballpark. The 9th Annual LCC night at the Ems is 
scheduled for Wednesday, August 9.  Dinner starts at 5:45 p.m., and the game begins at 7 p.m., at Civic 
Stadium. Enjoy a fun-filled evening as the Eugene Emeralds baseball team takes on the Salem-Keizer 
Volcanoes. Come and join fellow LCC co-workers, family and friends at the First Base Cafe for an "all-you-
can-eat-and-drink" barbecue including chicken sandwiches, hamburgers, hot dogs, soft drinks and beer 
preceding the game. Gardenburgers are also available on request (in advance).  
 Make your reservations now by paying $17 per person at College Finance. The account number is 
101-541-8017-000000-4610.  Box seats may be purchased for an additional $3 per person. Please return a 
copy of your receipt with names of the participants to Gloria Vanderhorst, Office of Instruction and 
Student Services, or Alen Bahret, Computer Services. Registration deadline for the picnic/game is 



Monday, July 31.  This event is co-sponsored by LCCEF and the Classified Professional Development Team. 
Additional questions regarding the evening's events can be directed to Gloria Vanderhorst, Ext. 2308 or 
Alen Bahret, Ext. 2247.  
 
PRINTING DEADLINE REMINDER 
 Instructional packets and books needed for fall term classes should be submitted to 
Printing/Graphics by Friday, August 11.  Materials needed for the first day of fall term should be 
submitted by Monday, September 18. Questions?  Call Vicki Miller,  Printing and Graphics, Ext. 2373. 
 
FREE SPEECH PLATFORM SEEKS MEMORABLE QUOTES 
 Lane has been invited to be a part of the Wayne Morse Free Speech Platform, which will be 
dedicated Friday, October 20, Morse's 100th birthday. The college name will be engraved in granite along 
with a quotation of our choice that supports the value of education as it pertains to free speech.  
Unfortunately we have very little time to solicit your ideas, as we need to submit our quote by the end of 
the month. Please send us a quote you feel would best represent Lane's commitment to free speech by 
responding to this e-mail before 5 p.m. on Friday, July 28.  The quote can contain up to 400 characters 
(including spaces).  The Executive Leadership Team will review the submissions and make a decision on 
Monday, July 31.  Contact: Tracy Simms, Ext. 2889, or simmst@lanecc.edu . 
 
LANE INSTRUCTORS NAMED RECIPIENTS OF EDUCATOR AWARD 
 Jean Names and Bill Klupenger of Lane's Small Business Management Program are recipients of 
the Year 2000 Outstanding Conference Workshop Awards, as a result of presenting and developing a 
workshop called Best Practices for Counseling Business Owners to business educators at the United States 
Association for Small Business and Entrepreneurship (USASBE) national conference. "We are very 
fortunate to have instructors of this caliber in our association, and your local business community 
undoubtedly has benefited greatly from their dedication and efforts," writes USASBE Vice President Jim 
Entler in his letter informing President Jerry Moskus of the awards. 
  
LANE'S REUSABLE OFFICE SUPPLY EXCHANGE OPEN FOR BUSINESS 
 The Exchange is a new Lane program that offers staff and student groups the opportunity to send 
their surplus office supplies to Lane's Recycling Services for reuse by other departments. Staff and student 
groups are encouraged to browse the inventory on the Web at http://www.lanecc.edu/recycle/rose.htm .  
Those who are retiring and cleaning out their offices are encouraged to send their old supplies to the 
Exchange. New employees coming on board are invited to come in and look at the inventory before they 
make a Boise Cascade order. The exchange already has a lot of great items such as hanging file organizers, 
tons of hanging and manila file folders, and even some unopened items like a box of transparencies. For 
more information, call Jennifer Hayward at Ext. 2099. 
 
NOS TASK FORCE UPDATE  
 Work on the new e-mail system, Groupwise, is proceeding on schedule. We have in excess of one 
hundred users as part of the test pilot program. The initial feedback has been quite positive.  Be  sure to 
check the NOS homepage at http://www.lanecc.edu/nos/index.htm  for ongoing updates. The latest of 
these are:  
* On Mondays and Fridays, Charlie Patterson will be available at Ext. 2192 to answer questions regarding 
saving messages and exporting your address book.  
* When you are saving your messages from Beyond Mail and you encounter an error message, you will 
need to close Beyond Mail and reboot your machine. Also, the last group of messages you were saving 
will not be complete and you will need to save that group again.  
 As always, we welcome your constructive comments, which can be sent to  
newemailinput@lanecc.edu . Contact: NOS Task Force, Ext. 2192. 
 
LCC DIVERSITY PLAN 2000: A CALL FOR CAMPUS DIVERSITY DATA AND INFORMATION  



 A committee has been convened to update Lane's 1995 Diversity Plan.  The committee is 
currently in the process of gathering data and information as it relates to the following areas: recruitment 
and retention of students and staff; training and development; lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender 
issues; disability issues; accessibility and accommodation; curriculum; gender equity issues; language 
competence; cross-cultural competence; community outreach and networking; leadership and 
commitment; and campus climate.  If you have any information or current data (surveys, departmental 
policies, program info, etc.) that you think would be pertinent to this process, please e-mail 
diversityplan@lanecc.edu  or contact Jason Mak in AA/D/EO, Ext. 2040. 
 
EVENING CREDIT AND NON-CREDIT PROGRAMS AVAILABLE FOR 2000-01  
  In a recent survey of Lane county residents, 73 percent responded that they would like to take 
classes on weekday evenings, and 57 percent would prefer classes held on Saturday.  Although Lane has 
consistently offered a large number of classes on evenings and weekends, it has been difficult for students 
to complete an entire program. This fall, Lane is offering 17 credit and 18 non-credit programs evenings 
and in some cases, in combination with weekend classes.  The courses will be delivered through a variety 
of methods including classroom, online, telecourses and TBA (to be arranged). An Annual Evening 
Schedule of Classes by Program is now available at the college's home page through Classes and 
Programs.  Please take a moment to familiarize yourself with the Web site and encourage prospective 
students to do the same: http://www.lanecc.edu/cs/schedule/evening.htm .  
* Credit Two-Year Degree of One-Year Certificate Programs: 
Associate of Arts Oregon Transfer 
Automotive Technology  (1) 
Chemical Dependency Counselor Training 
Computer Applications Specialist 
Computer Network Operations 
Computer Programming  (1) 
Computer User Support (1) 
Electronic Engineering Technician 
Electronics Technician 
Emergency Medical Technology/Basic/Paramedic 
Law Enforcement Reserve Academy 
Manufacturing Technology  (1) 
Manufacturing Technology: Computer Numerical Control Technician Option  (1) 
Microelectronics Manufacturing Technician 
Office Administration: Account Clerk Option 
Office Administration: Office Assistant Option 
Real Estate (Years 1 and 2) 
* (1)  Two-year programs with year one classes offered in 2000-01 and year two  
classes  in 2001-02. 
* Non-credit Programs: Computer Specialties: A+ Certification Training Series,         
AutoCAD Certified Internet Webmaster (CIW), CIW Site Application Developer, CISCO Networking 
Academy, Comp TIA Network+, Introduction to ArcView GIS, Microsoft Certified Systems Engineers 
(MCSE), Microsoft Office User Specialist, (MOUS) Novell Certified NetWare Administrator(CNA), and 
Novell Certified NetWare Engineer (CNE) 
* OTHER PROGRAMS: Cabinetmaking, Flagger Certification, Medical Laboratory, Phlebotomy, Nursing 
Assistant, Payroll Specialist, Tax Preparer, and Veterinarian Assistant. 
 
INNOVATIONS 2001 - CALL FOR PROPOSALS  
 Innovations 2001 is a conference dedicated to improving student and organizational learning 
through innovation, experimentation and institutional transformation.  Attending will be the most 
energetic professionals in community colleges as they come together to showcase their model programs, 
share lessons learned, and look to the future by exploring innovations in:  learning and teaching; 
leadership and organization; workforce preparation and development; student services and activities; 



basic skills and developmental education; and vendor solutions and demonstrations.  Proposals to present 
forums, roundtable discussions; or Learning Center courses at Innovations 2001 may be submitted in 
electronic or written form as follows: 
* Submit on-line proposals at  www.league.org .  
* Or submit written proposals to Traci Hassett, Innovations 2001 Proposal, League for Innovation in the 
Community College, 26522 La Alameda, Suite 370, Mission Viejo, CA  92691, (949) 367-2884.  Faxed 
proposals cannot be accepted.  Proposals must be received by Sept. 5, 2000.  To obtain a Call For 
Proposals brochure, contact Addie Lou Thomas, Ext. 2120, 2nd floor Admin. 
 
TRAVEL OPPORTUNITY TO VICTORIA, B.C. COMING IN SEPTEMBER  
 The Classified Professional Development Team and the LCCEF will co-sponsor a self-supporting 
trip to Victoria, B.C. over the Labor Day weekend (in September), thanks to the organizational skills of 
Gloria Vanderhorst and Alen Bahret. Past travelers have visited the fabulous Bouchart Gardens, museums, 
galleries, shopping centers and other tourist sites of the city. Last year, there was an excellent jazz festival 
happening, accompanied by sunny weather. A favorable exchange rate allowed extra mileage on 
purchases. Cost last year was approximately $200 for transportation, motel and ferry. Start saving now for 
this fall adventure and watch The Daily for plans as they emerge! JULIE A BAKER@T-D_MA@LCC .   
 
INTER-CAMPUS MAIL REMINDER 
 When sending items through inter-campus mail, please use last names on the envelopes.  In our 
department we have several people who share the same first names, so when last names aren't used, 
each piece of mail must be opened to determine to whom it goes.  Kay King, Family & Health Careers, Ext. 
2619. 
 
THANKS  
 Many thanks to Ray Smith of Computer Services, Casandra Rhay of Student Records, and Chris 
Cunningham of Institutional Advancement, for hours of brainstorming and data and word processing 
necessary to get the LCC graduate list published in The Register-Guard. The Register-Guard ran the list on 
July 8. Substantial work is required to transform the list from its institutional form into a format 
acceptable to the newspaper, and to solve transmission quirks in the two organizations' e-mail systems. - 
Joan Aschim, IA, Ext. 2591.  
 
FACILITIES: FEES PROCEDURE HAS BEEN REVISED.   
 A couple of revisions have been made to the fees for main campus spaces, which is a segment of 
the Facilities: Fees procedure. http://lanecc.edu/cops/fees.htm  reflects these revisions.  Contact: Tracy 
Simms, Ext. 2889. 
 
MORE SUMMER OFFICE HOURS  
 The College High/Tech Prep office will be open only on Tuesdays from 8 a.m. to 12 p.m. Delna 
Coe will be in the office at that time. Judith Gabriel will return and hold regular office hours beginning 
Monday, August 21.  
 
LEARNING COMMUNITY COORDINATOR POSITION AVAILABLE 
 Faculty are invited to apply for the Learning Community Coordinator position by sending a letter 
of application to Susan Swan, English, Foreign Language & Speech Division, no later than Thursday, August 
3.  For a job description or more information, e-mail Susan at swans@lanecc.edu , or call her at Ext. 2420. 
 
THE FOLLOWING OPENINGS ARE AVAILABLE TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES WORKING 
.500 FTE OR MORE: 
* Administrative Coordinator/English, Foreign Language & Speech, closing:   
7/27. 
* Office Support Specialist/Curriculum and Scheduling, closing:  7/27. 
* Students First! Service Representative/Enrollment Services, closing:  7/27. 



* Music Technology Lab Coordinator (Instructional Specialist)/Music, Dance &  
Theatre Arts, closing:  7/27. 
* Painter/Facilities Management and Planning, closing:  7/28. 
 
ADS  
 
WANTED: New faculty member is looking for housing within 15-20 minutes of campus. Needs 4 
bedrooms, would like 1+ acres.  Please contact Pam McClelland or Tom Wiedeman, Advanced Tech 
Division, Ext. 2380, with any leads. 
 
FOR SALE: 1989 Toyota Corolla four-door sedan. Automatic, AC, stereo, nearly new tires. White with blue 
interior; roomy and reliable. $3,000. Call Elizabeth Ochoa, ESL, 465-9444. 
 
WANTED: Garden shed, 6 feet by 8 feet or bigger. Call Sarah Ulerick, Science, 461-1965 -- off campus and 
offline for the summer.  
 
FOR SALE: '92 Plymouth Grand Voyager SE minivan; seven passenger, power, cruise, roof rack and towing 
package.  Generally in very good condition, but needs new transmission.  Asking $4,995.  Call Audrey 
McAtee, T&D, Ext. 2502. 
 
WANTED: Seeking a twin loft bed (the top half of a bunk bed) for child's room. Has your child outgrown 
yours? Call Liz Coleman, Tutoring, Ext. 2783, or 683-4348.  
 
FOR SALE: Or will consider trade for comparable home in Eugene area. Beautiful modern geodesic dome 
home in the country just outside of Junction City, near Blachly.  Three-bedroom, two-bath, cedar siding 
home on four acres with year round creek.  Other buildings include large shop and guest trailer.  Hot tub 
and dozens of beautiful trees in park-like setting. Must see to appreciate. All this for $165,000 (or trade).  
Call Rick Venturi Specialized, Employment Services, Ext. 2101, for more information. 
 
WANTED: A one-bedroom condo or cabin in Sunriver for August 14-16 (Monday through Wednesday).  My 
sister will be visiting and wants to take my 12-year-old daughter away for a few days of bike riding and 
swimming.  If you have any leads for me, please call: Kris Fox, KLCC, Ext. 2484 or 345-2211.   
 
FOR SALE:  1998 Acura 2.3 CL in a hard-to-find 5-speed. (They don't come in standard anymore). Has all 
the options including power doors/windows, alarm system, a/c, moon roof, CD, plus rear spoiler, cassette 
and chains.  It also has cloth seats for those who do not want leather.  It is a very attractive "primrose 
silver" and has low mileage -- 38,500 -- of mostly highway driving. Asking $18,950 OBO (blue book: $19, 
550, new: $30,000).  Please call Adrian Rodriguez, Ext. 2852 or (541) 840-5529. 
 
FOR SALE: RCA color TV, works great, $45; five-drawer stand-up chest, $15; six-drawer side-by-side chest, 
$20; large igloo doghouse, $45; medium rectangular doghouse, $15; Yamaha keyboard, like new, $90; 
stand, $10; light brown striped loveseat and couch, good condition, $150 or OBO. Contact Irene 
Willoughby, Math, Ext. 2392 or call 461-8646. 
 
FOR SALE: Great lake boat, 15-foot fiberglass boat with 2-wheel tilt trailer, 18-horsepower Evinrude 
motor, top condition, asking $850. Call Phyllis Witham, FHC, Ext. 2069, or call Jerry on cell, 915-1342. 
 
FOR SALE: Children's 16-inch bike, $20. Call Therese Picado, IA, Ext. 2060, or 465-1399. 
 
WANTED: New Aviation Maintenance instructor is moving from out of state and looking to rent room in 
home until family arrives. If possible, would like to share meals and house maintenance. Contact Brian 
McGlynn at (310) 641-1393. Contact: Sandy Cutler, Aviation Maintenance Program Chair, Ext. 2105.  
 



FOR SALE: Items under $10: wooden end-table, $5; Samsonite suitcase, $4; gold vinyl swivel bar stool, $9; 
Sharp stereo radio cassette recorder with graphic equalizer for a tinker-er, $9; summer floral picture, $4; 
radiant motion picture movie screen, $9.95; small white file cabinet, $4; wooden decorative birdhouse, 
$9; and two lamps, $3 each. Call Catherine Cowles, Lane Family Connections, 688-7229, for appointment.  
 
FOR SALE: Toyota Truck, 1982, two-wheel drive with canopy, 276 K miles, runs good. AM/FM stereo, 
trailer hitch. $500 OBO. Call Gloria Vanderhorst, OISS, Ext. 2308. Or Walter at 682-4190 (work), or 746-
5866 (home).  
 
HOUSE FOR RENT. Bright, airy, vault-ceiling three-bedroom home, with two-car garage, skylight, 
washer/dryer, gas cooking and partial gas heating. Large fenced yard, a gardener's dream! Located 
centrally near 18th and Chambers, near stores and schools. Suits family or couple. $850 per month. 
Available August 1. Call Demetri Liontos, BIS/ESL, Ext. 2916, or 345-0207.  
 
FOR RENT: In transition? Overflow summer company? Charming, centrally located two-bedroom, one-
bathroom house in central Eugene for the month of August. $725 with adjustment for (small) yard care. 
Call Helen Vidal, Science, Ext. 3154.  
 
WANTED: Futon couch/bed in reasonable condition for reasonable price. I would prefer a queen-size 
mattress, but would consider a double. OK to need refinishing or recovering, but should be sturdy, clean, 
and smokeless. Call Gibby Bridge, Lane Family Connections, Ext. 3304 or at home, 686-8425.  
 
ROOMMATE WANTED: Female roommate wanted to share house in River Road area. Renter would have 
their own room with half bath, own entrance. Neutered dog OK. Garden space, washer and dryer. Owner 
is a serious student who works part-time at Lane. Non-smokers only. $450 per month includes utilities. 
Call Marcia Prinz, Career and Employment Services, at 461-8646.  
 
FOR SALE: Couch and love seat. Off-white in color. Good condition. Brand new $2,000, asking $475 or 
make offer. Contact Sean Mondragon, H/PE, Ext. 2263.  
 
FOR SALE: 1997 VW Jetta GLS, black. Asking $14,500, firm. A/C, p/w pdl, CD, changer, five-speed. Still has 
factory warranty. 35k miles. New tires. Contact Sean Mondragon, H/PE, Ext. 2263.  
 
FOR SALE: Part of my daughter's beanie baby collection. She has many that are a few years old. Great 
condition. Goldie, Ally, Velvet, some bears, and many more. Over 100 total. We are trying to sell them in 
bunches or all at once. Contact Sean 
Mondragon, H/PE, Ext. 2263.  
 
HOW TO USE THE DAILY: The Daily is published Mondays through Fridays during fall, winter and spring 
terms, and Mondays only during summer and term breaks, unless otherwise announced. It is e-mailed 
mornings. Deadline is noon of the day before publication unless otherwise announced. Next day 
placement of information is not guaranteed. Submissions must include a contact person for more 
information. Ads are free and are limited to college employees. Ads must give the 
employee's name, department and extension as the ad contact; home phone number is optional. Opinion 
pieces, political advocacy, personals, and business ads are prohibited. Health and bereavement notices 
must be approved by the subject, a family member, or a close personal friend. Ads will be run three times 
per term. News will be repeated upon request. Submissions are subject to editing for brevity and 
Associated Press style. E-mail items to THE 
DAILY@INSTADV_MA@LCC or fax to (541) 744-3989 or mail to The Daily, Lane Community College, 4000 
E. 30th Ave., Eugene OR 97405. For more information, contact Chris Cunningham, Assistant Editor, Ext. 
3159. 07/25/00.   
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